HB 1627 -- PHARMACY BENEFIT MANAGERS
SPONSOR: Wright

The bill specifies that certain provisions of law pertaining to
pharmacists and pharmacies shall not be construed to prohibit
patients' ability to obtain prescription services from any licensed
pharmacist or pharmacy, and repeals language specifying that the
provisions do not remove patients' ability to waive their freedom
of choice under a contract with regard to payment or coverage of
prescription expenses. Additionally, no pharmacy benefits manager
(PBM) shall penalize or restrict a health carrier or enrollees from
obtaining services from a contracted pharmacy.

Additionally, the bill repeals a provision of law specifying that
certain PBM regulations shall not apply with regard to Medicare
Part D, or other health plans regulated partly or wholly under
federal law. Pharmacy benefits managers shall notify health
carriers and pharmacies in writing of any potential conflict of
interest, including, but not limited to, common ownership or any
other relationship between the PBM and any other health carrier or
pharmacy with which the PBM contracts. The bill provides
standardized definitions for the terms "generic" and "rebate"
applicable to PBMs and health carriers, and specifies that PBMs
shall owe a fiduciary duty to the state or any health carrier,
health benefit plan, or political subdivision with which it
contracts.

The bill repeals a portion of a definition to specify that certain
provisions relating to the maximum allowable cost of a prescription
drug are applicable to all pharmacies, rather than only to
contracted pharmacies. If the reimbursement for a drug to a
contracted pharmacy is below the pharmacy's cost to purchase the
drug, the PBM shall sustain an appeal and increase reimbursement
for the pharmacy and other contracted pharmacies to cover the cost
of purchasing the drug.

This bill is similar to HB 197 (2023).



